
24 June 2019 

  

6:00 P.M. 

 

STATE OF KANSAS} 

CITY OF SABETHA }SS 

 

   

 The Governing Body of the City of Sabetha met in regular session in the 

Commission Room at City Hall.  In attendance were: Mayor Douglas Clark, Commissioners Nick Aberle, Julie 

Burenheide, Norman Schmitt, Jr. and Maridel Wittmer. Also in attendance were Alan Meyer, Heather Stewart, 

Austin Wasinger, Dave Herbster, Robert Ruddick, Steve Compo, Douglas Allen and Bill Shroyer.  

 

 Pledge of Allegiance 

 

 Approved the minutes from the June 10, 2019. 

 

FIRE TRUCK LEASE Dave Herbster, Community National Bank was in attendance to discuss the lease 

RESOLUTION #2019-15 on the two fire trucks. Commissioner Nick Aberle made a motion to approve 

 Resolution #2019-15 and to approve the Mayor’s signature on all appropriate 

 documents for the lease of two 2019 Ford F-350 trucks for the fire department. 

 Commissioner Julie Burenheide seconded the motion. The motion carried 5 – 0.   

 

 Dave Herbster left the meeting at 6:04 p.m.  

 

RESOLUTION #2019-14 Commissioner Maridel Wittmer made a motion to approve Resolution #2019-14.  

1015 DAKOTA ST.  A resolution fixing a time and place for a hearing on a petition alleging a violation 

 of the environmental code codified in the code of the City of Sabetha, section 4-

 601 and 8-501 and seeking abatement of said violations in accordance with city 

 code. Commissioner Nick Aberle seconded the motion. The motion carried 5 – 0. 

 

AUSTIN WASINGER Austin Wasinger was in attendance to discuss employment policies. Wasinger 

 presented documents to the Commission that caused him concern with 

 employment polices within the Police Department. Discussion followed. Mayor 

 Doug Clark asked Assistant City Administrator Bill Shroyer to have City 

 Attorney Martin Mishler research this and bring information to the next 

 Commission meeting.  

 

4
th

 of JULY HOLIDAY Commissioner Julie Burenheide made a motion to give non-essential personnel 

 July 5
th

 off for the 4
th

 of July Holiday. Commissioner Maridel Wittmer seconded 

 the motion. The motion carried 5 – 0. 

 

CITY BUSINESS The Commission discussed several dilapidated houses in Sabetha. There was also 

 discussion on the time line on the street replacement on 6
th

 street and the asphalt 

 overlay scheduled for Oregon Street. Shroyer advised that there would be 

 construction meeting on 6
th

 street Tuesday, June 26
th

 and there would be more 

 information on the timeline. On Oregon, Hall Brothers have advised the 

 Administration that they have scheduled Oregon for late June.   

 

 

 

 



 

ANNOUNCEMENTS Wellness Center ribbon cutting July 1
st
 at 11:00 a.m.  

 

 The meeting was adjourned at 6:13 p.m.  

  

  

                                                                                          

                                      ___________________________________

                                                 Mayor  

 

 

ATTEST:_________________________________ 

                                 City Clerk   


